
State of California 

Minutes of the Meeting of the 
State Lands Commission 
Sacramento, California 

December 11, 1958 

A regular meeting of the State Lands Commission was held in Room 5100 State 
Capitol, Sacramento 14, California, at 9:10 a.m. on Thursday, December 11, 
1958. 

Present: T. H. Mugford, Chairman 
Robert C. Kirkwood, Member 
Harold J. Powers, Member 

Staff Members in Attendance: 
F. J.. Hortig, Executive Officer 
Fred W. Kreft, Assistant Executive Officer 
Kenneth C. Smith, Public Lands Officer 
Julia T. Stahl, Secretary 

Others in Attendance: 

Commissioners-elect 
Alan Cranston, State Controller-elect 
Bert W. Levit, Director of Finance-elect 

Representing the Office of the Attorney General 
Leonard Friedman, Assistant Attorney General, Sacramento 
Howard S. Goldin, Deputy Attorney General, Los Angeles 

Representing the City of Long Beach 
Joseph A. Ball, Special Counsel, City of Long Beach 
Philip J. Brady, Deputy City Attorney, City of Long Beach 
Harold A. Lingle, Deputy City Attorney, City of Long Beach 
W. A. Smith, Jr. , Petroleum Engineer, Long Beach

Harbor Department 
Charles L. Vickers, General Manager, Long Beach 

Harbor Department 
L. A. Wheeler, III, Junior Harbor Engineer, Long Beach

Harbor Department 

Representing Oil and Gas Interests 

Edwin W. Pauley & Associates 
J. Barton Hutchins 

Humble Oil & Refining Company 
William R. Gardner 
Nibert J. Johnson 
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Monterey Oil Company 
E. E. Pyles 

Richfield Oil Corporation 
K. M. Cook 

Signal Oil and Gas Company 
Paul Ottoson 

Standard Oil Company of California 
Warren Lawrence 
L. E. .Scott 
James L. Wanvig 

Tidewater Oil Company 
Noel Street 

Union Oil Company of California 
Earl M. Welty 

Western Gulf Oil Company 
D. R. Gladder 

Western Oil and Gas Association 
Henry W. Wright 

In Pro Per 

Irwin J. Nebron, Deputy State Controller-elect 

1: UPON MOTION DULY MADE AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
OF THE STATE LANDS COMMISSION HELD IN SACRAMENTO ON OCTOBER 14, 1958, WERE 
APPROVED AS WRITTEN AND MAILED TO THE MEMBERS OF THE COMMISSION, SUBJECT TO 
CORRECTION OF THE WORK ORDER NUMBER ASSIGNED TO MINUTE ITEM 28 (PAGE 4324) 
FROM W.O. 2274.2 TO W.0, 3019. 

Mr. Kirkwood introduced his successor, State Controller-elect Alan Cranston, 
and Mr. Mugford introduced his successor, Bert W. Levit, Director of Finance-
elect. Mr. Levit informed the Commission that Lieutenant Governor-elect 
Glenn M. Anderson was unable to be present. 

2. UPON MOTION DULY MADE AND UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED, IT WAS AGREED THAT THE NEXT 
REGULAR MEETING OF THE COMMISSION WOULD BE HELD IN SACRAMENTO ON THURSDAY, 
JANUARY 29, 1959 AT 9:00 A.M. 
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